November 23, 1965 dictated November 18

Professor Charles W. Carter Taylor University Upland, Indiana

Dear Professor Carter:

In a letter date November 8, 1965, from Dr. Merne A. Harris, Secretary of the Wesleyan Theological Society, I have been notified of my appointement to an Editorial Committee of which you are chairman.

This is to state that I shall be looking forward to hearing from you and anticipate this association with you and Drs. Dayton and Peisker in the committee work. I also look forward to being at Taylor University April 1-3, 1966. Perhaps during that time we could spend a little time in conversation on mutual interests.

Wishing you the Lord's continued blessings and with warm and personal regards,

Yours in Christ,

Arthur M. Climenhaga Executive Director

AMC/mlb

cc: Dr. Merne A. Harris